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Subject: FW: New and Exciting Change

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

After 5 very productive years at NYU, I have had the chance to consider what I want to do with the next stage in my 
career. I am delighted to inform you that I have accepted the position of Tenured Professor of Clinical Biomedical 
Science and Associate Dean for Clinical Research, Charles E. Schmidt College of Medicine, Florida Atlantic University; 
Tenured Professor of Nursing and Medical Director of the Louis and Annie Green Memory and Wellness Center, 
Christine E. Lynn College of Nursing, Florida Atlantic University; and Founding Director of the Leon and Toby
Cooperman Center for Alzheimer's Disease and Memory Disorders, Marcus Neuroscience Institute, Boca Raton
Regional Hospital -  all located in beautiful, sunny Boca Raton Florida. I am excited by this new and challenging 
opportunity to build a University-wide clinical-translational research program as well as continuing my (hopefully 
good) work in neurodegenerative disease.

My last day at NYU will be May 22, 2015. After that time, please use my new e-mail galvinj@fau.edu although I 
imagine my NYU e-mail will be active for some time afterwards. After the programs are up and running, I will send 
links to our website and social media sites.

I hope that our paths will continue to cross in the years to come at meetings, conferences, and other events. And of 
course, if you ever have the opportunity to visit the area, please do not hesitate to visit.

Warm regards
Jim

James E. Galvin, MD, MPH
Professor of Neurology, Psychiatry, Nursing, Nutrition, and Population Health 
New York University Langone School of Medicine
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